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 The Office of People’s Counsel (OPC) provides informational comments on House 

Bill 886.  House Bill 886 would require Electric Companies to provide historic usage and 

billing information to customers in three forms: 1) on the utility website, 2) provided 

electronically in a searchable PDF format, or 3) as a physical document sent to the 

customer’s billing address.  OPC does not object to a requirement that this information 

be made available to customers.  However, the Bill contains the phrase “IN THE FORM 

REQUESTED BY THE CUSTOMER.”  If this language is read to require all Maryland 

utilities to make this information available in all three forms, it may result in small electric 

cooperatives or municipal utilities incurring significant costs to create a website capability 

to provide this information if a customer makes such a request.  In order to prevent 

unnecessary expenditures by these utilities, OPC recommends that cooperative and 

municipal utilities be exempted from the requirement to provide this information in the 

form requested by the customer. 
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